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President: 
John Harding 618-466-8733 
hard1pt17@yahoo.com 
 
Vice President: 
Rick Farrow 618-593-4009 
rnvfar@gmail.com 
 
Treasurer: 
Rick Huebner 618-377-2352 
rv656@aol.com 
 
Secretary: 
Lou Dieu 
acflyer2@gmail.com 
 
Young Eagles Coordinators: 
Bill Orrill 
b.orrill@yahoo.com 
Jan McKee 
jcmcke701@gmail.com 
 
Newsletter:  
Nicholas & Julie Hobbs 
402-746-4731 
pilothobbs@gmail.com 
 

 Next Meeting 
ALN Admin Building 
 

 
When 
Thursday, October 10th 
at 7:00pm 

Calendar of Events 
 
October 
10 EAA Chapter 864 
 Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
October 
19 EAA Chapter 864 
Fly – In Breakfast 7am-11am 
 
November 
14      EAA Chapter 864 
          Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
EAA events 
www.eaa.org/eaa/events 
 
Fun Places to Fly 
www.funplacestofly.com 
 
ALN Hangar Page on 
Facebook 
https://bit.ly/aln-tenants 

Newsletter Contributions and Deadlines 
 Anyone wishing to submit items to the newsletter should send them to 

your friendly editor by the Friday before the scheduled meeting. Please 
send contributions to Nicholas at pilothobbs@gmail.com. 

 
Next Chapter Meeting 

 Mark your calendars for our next meeting on Thursday, October 10th. 
We will not have a speaker this month, however, we will watch the 
VMC/IMC videos and there will be updates on the fly-in breakfast 
fundraiser. Also, we will be recapping the Open House fly-in, 
rescheduling Young Eagles flights, and taking officer nominations for 
the November election. There will be a lot to discuss at this meeting!  

 
EAA Chapter 864 Meeting Minutes – September 12th, 2024 

 President John Harding called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. There 
were 31 members and guests in attendance. 

 
Program 
 There was no speaker this month. Dan Buller gave a report on the 

events for Saturday of the Open House. Jan Mckee gave a report on 
Young Eagle flights for Sunday. Nicholas Hobbs gave an update on the 
chapter’s fly-in breakfast that will be held on October 19th. A clipboard 
was passed around for volunteers to sign up to work shifts for the 
breakfast. 
 

 Next, the meeting moved to something new, the VMC and IMC short 
clips. Nicholas Hobbs ran the computer and John Harding (CFI) helped 
start the discussion. Three videos were played.  The VMC topics were 
“fuel planning follies” and “flaps or no flaps.”  The IMC topic was “pop up 
problems.” There was great discussion and a lot of great questions.  

 
Treasurer’s Report 
 Our checking account balance is $17,509.23, with a total of 59 paid 

memberships.  
o Checks wrote: 

 $2,000.00 to Adam Elik for flight training scholarship 
 $59.21 to Farm Fresh for ice 

o Checks deposited: 
 $500.00 donation from the airport for the fly-in breakfast 
 $1,102.00 from the sale of drinks at the open house 

 
Old Business 
 Please be sure to write your information on the clipboard (located on the 

table) when checking out our chapter tools and equipment. 
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 We need more help for our fly-in breakfast on October 19th, from 7:00 - 11:00 a.m.  There are some 
volunteers signed up, however, there are still several time slots that need filled.  A sign-up sheet will 
be passed around again at this week’s meeting (10/9).  We would love as much help as possible to 
make this breakfast a success! 
 

 The chapter’s annual Christmas party will be December 7th at Laux Brickhouse in Bethalto. 
 

 The Silver Creek glider club fly-in was a great time with nice weather. Several glider rides were 
given. 

 
New Business 
 None this month. 

 
News 
 Please share the fly-In breakfast flyer! 

 
 A motion to donate $2,000.00 to the EAA Chapter 864 pilot scholarship was made and seconded.  

 
Pictures From the Meeting 
 None this month. 

 
End 
 The meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m.  Motioned by Randy McKee and seconded by Nicholas Hobbs. 

 
Notes Submitted by Kyra Gallagher for Louis Dieu, Secretary 

 
 
Important Notes 

 Here is the link to our chapter’s online resources: https://bit.ly/eaachapter864  
 
Announcements 

 If anyone has any pictures, posters, or stories about Walston Aviation (based at ALN for many 
years), please email Nicholas at pilothobbs@gmail.com. 
 

 Check out the new website for St. Louis Regional Airport: www.stlouisregional.com. 
 

 The next ALN board meeting will be held on October 17th, at 4:30 p.m.  The meeting will be at the 
airport administration building and all are welcome to attend.  
 

 Fuel prices: West Star $6.64, 3LF $5.20, SET $6.20, VLA $4.70 (subject to change). 
 

 We have a new EAA Chapter 864 logo! Be on the lookout for chapter merchandise in the future. The 
chapter has stickers available for $1. All proceeds go towards the chapter’s scholarship fund.    
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Other News at ALN 
 

From the Tower – Joe Case 
 We are still manning the tower on minimum staffing and will continue operating this way for the 

foreseeable future.  
 

 We look forward to the upcoming fly-in breakfast on October 19th.  
 

 Once again, traffic count for September was more than the last 15 years with a total of 4,171 
operations. 

 
 1 plane flew in for the fly-in and no young eagle flights.  

 
 We just got an update on the new tower.  Construction should start between June and September 

2025! 
  

ALN Director – Danny Adams 
 With the exception of paint, which is scheduled for late-October, construction is substantially 

complete on the T-Hangar apron project that is adjacent to the fuel farm.  Construction on the public 
parking lots is ongoing with current work occurring in the Airport Administration lot and continuing 
through the end of October.  The final phase will include the parking lot adjacent to Piston Aviation 
which is scheduled to be completed by the end of November.  In October, we are scheduled to have 
our annual planning meeting with Illinois Department of Transportation - Division of Aeronautics to 
discuss additional future projects planned for the airport.  We appreciate your patience and 
cooperation while areas of the airport grounds are closed for improvements. 

 
Piasa Flying Club – John Hentrich 
 No report this month 

 
Piston Aviation – Dack Quigley (ALN manager) 
 No report this month 
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AeroEducate – Randy McKee 
 At the fly-in breakfast, we are going to have an area where people can learn about aviation. Please 

let Randy McKee know if you are interested in helping. These are really simple lessons, so anyone 
can help – basic talking points are prepared! 

 
 

Ray Scholarship – Randy McKee 
 Kyra has finished her cross-country flights and is at 30 hours. Gren with Murray Air in Greenville 

says she is progressing nicely and should have no problem getting her private pilot license. Kyra 
coordinated getting Junior Air Force ROTC cadets to assist with the Wings-N-Wheels event and 
helped with parking cars. 

 
Chapter 864 Scholarship – Jan McKee 
 At the last meeting, it was voted on and announced that Adam Elik will be receiving funds from the 

donations made to reimburse him for some of his flight training expenses.  He will receive a check for 
$2,000. 
 

Young Eagles – Jan McKee 
 We would like to thank all the registration, ground crew, and pilots from Chapters 864, 32, 64, and 

1675 that volunteered to help with the Young Eagles! 
 

 We were scheduled to fly Young Eagles on Sunday, September 29th.  The weather system from 
Hurricane Helene lingered in the area and while it was not raining, the cloud base remained below 
required VFR conditions.  We had 165 kids registered between the online registration and the flights 
for the Sea Cadets that assisted us with the fly-in.  We were hoping the clouds would lift and we 
would be able to fly, however, the decision was made to cancel the flights around 11:00am.  While 
we had disappointed kids and parents, they understood that we made every effort to fly Young 
Eagles and that safety was a top priority.  The flights are not being rescheduled at this time. 
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Rick Huebner ran into Louie Due’s wife waiting for him to finish building his RV10!! 

Poor Lou!  Can’t catch a break on his RV10! 
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 EAA Questions of the Month 

This Month’s Question and Answer: 
 
Question: Consider the yellow tinted areas on a sectional chart. If you are flying outside a yellow area, is 
that considered flying over a sparsely populated area with regards to minimum safe flight altitudes (FAR 
91.119)? 
Answer: According to the FAA’s Aeronautical Chart Users Guide, yellow tinted areas of a sectional chart 
indicate populated places, with the range of population indicated by the font style and size (see below). 
However, that does not imply that areas not tinted yellow are sparsely populated 
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This Month’s Question and Answer: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Question: You’re flying a light twin-engine airplane with an inoperative right engine, and are planning to 
land runway 22 with a right crosswind for landing. All other factors being equal, which direction would be 
preferred for the traffic pattern – left or right? Why? 
 
Answer: Although some might suggest it is preferred to make turns into the good engine, the FAA Airplane 
Flying Handbook, P 13-34 does not explicitly promote that theory. However, having a headwind on base 
means a lower bank angle is needed for the turn to final (due to lower ground speed). For this reason, a 
pilot might prefer a left pattern 
 
 

 

Announcement: EAA Chapter Leadership Training 
Boot Camp will be co-hosted by Greater St. Louis 

area EAA Chapters on March 8th, 2025 
 

The EAA Chapter Leadership Training Boot Camp is coming to St. Louis on March 8th, 2025. EAA 
Chapters 32 and 1675 will co-host the event which will be held at the Wings of Hope Facility at Spirit of St. 
Louis Airport. EAA Chapters 64, 864 & 1387 have also expressed interest in helping to partner for the EAA 
training event. After discussions with EAA’s Christopher Gauger (Chapter Field Representative) and local 
STL chapters, March 8th, 2025 is the best fit for the greater St. Louis area EAA Chapters to have a 
Leadership Boot camp. In addition, EAA Director of Chapters, Charlie Becker, is a native of St. Louis and 
will be available to attend the boot camp on this date. Thanks to John Heilmann, President of Chapter 1675, 
who confirmed that we can use the Wings of Hope facility at the Spirit of St. Louis Airport for the Saturday 
leadership boot camp. We’ll likely have a catered dinner and speaker on Friday night in the Wings of Hope 
facility. EAA Chapters 32, 64, 864, 1387 & 1675 have let us know that there are no other scheduling 
conflicts on that date. Thanks for working with us to select the best date. We’re all looking forward to the 
leadership camp! 
 
Special thanks to Chapter 32 for this press release!  
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Tools for sale 
Chapter member Gary Heininger has asked to share his list of tools for sale. If interested please give Gary a 
call. 
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Up, Up, and Away… 
 
On Sunday, September 29th, Charlie Morris’ Cardinal left ALN for the last time. Louie Due, Dave 
Fleetwood, and back seat “Copilot” John Harding headed to N34125’s new home in Santa Paula, 
California. Dave Fleetwood says the trip went well and the sights were beautiful. He said total flight time 
was around 12.5 hours in two days. We will all miss Charlie’s red and white Cardinal!  
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Jim Winslade found himself an airplane… many onlookers waiting to help him get out after his joyride!  
 
A special thanks to our chapter’s unofficial photographer, Joe Malkoski, for the many great 
pictures – Thanks Joe!!  
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EAA Chapter 864 Fly-In Breakfast (10/19) – East Alton, IL 

 Mark your calendars for our first fly-in breakfast hosted by EAA Chapter 864!  Proceeds will be 
used to fund the scholarship and we hope this will be the first of many events that can help with 
funding! 
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History of Civic Memorial Airport, better known now as St. Louis Regional Airport – ALN 

 The top picture is looking at the old maintenance building, fire house, and control tower (take a 
look at that old fire truck). 

 The bottom picture is looking at the control tower and the terminal building/restaurant   
  Both pictures were taken roughly around 1968. 
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Old magazine clippings/ads, courtesy of EAA Vintage Aircraft Association 
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